

2nd March 2018

Dear parents/carers,

Further to my letter on 26th February I would like to confirm the parent/carer meetings on **Tuesday 6th March**, to discuss the plans to request planning permission to increase the current pupil capacity at Solebay.

As you may be aware the school currently has capacity for 350 pupils. We currently have 305 pupils on roll. We would like to increase the capacity to 472 over the next 3-4 years.

We confirm the date of **Tuesday 6th of March** for these meetings. We will have 2 meetings on that day, one in the morning at **9.10am** and one in the evening, at **6.00pm**, to enable working parents/carers to attend if they wish to. If you have any questions regarding this please come along to one of the meetings.

Yours faithfully,

Janet Baker

Principal

Paradiam Trust